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ST KATHARINE’S 
C of E 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Friendship, Effort, Respect, 

& Honesty 
Friday 8th November 2024 

NEWSLETTER No: 5 
 

Our Value This Term Is… 

Peace 

 
Dear Parents, 
Welcome to Term 2! I hope that you all managed to 
enjoy the break which was extended due to the three 
TD days at the end of Term 1. We are planning to follow 
that same pattern next year, with TD days at the 
beginning of the school year and again extending the 
break at the end of October with 3 back-to-back TD 
days. Hopefully this might help with any out of season 
holiday plans. We will be publishing our 25-26 school 
term and holiday calendar before the end of this term. 
We have had a super busy week. Sycamore Class are 
looking a little weary today having visited the Churchill 
War Rooms and Imperial War Museum on Wednesday, 
as part of their current block of learning on Britain at 
War. They followed this up with a whole class netball 
tournament, held at Marlborough College, on Thursday. 
Who said that school was easy! 
Today we are voting for our school council. Beyonce was 
not invited to sing at any of the presentations of 
manifestos, as we have seen in another recent election 
build up!  Instead, children have listened carefully to 
their classmates share with them why they think they 
would be a good school councillor and why they would 
like their vote. 
As I write votes are being cast in the school hall – we will 
have a long night ahead of us while those are counted, 
in readiness for sharing results on Monday morning! 

Ms Jones  
Principal  

‘From little acorns, great oaks grow’ 
 

Celebration Worship and Church Services – a polite 
request… 
It was wonderful to see the Church so full for our 
Harvest Festival and we very much hope to see many of 
you in attendance at the services yet to come such as St 
Katharine’s Day, our Nativity, the Carol Service, Easter 
Service… the list continues. We also love to see you on 
Fridays when we celebrate the children’s successes and 
on those planned class sharing assemblies when we find 
out more about the learning that has been going on in 
the classroom. Most of you have been with the 
community long enough, I hope, to know that we take 
great pride in being a warm, welcoming and inclusive 
school. With all of that in mind therefore, I ask that you 
bear the following in mind when you attend church 
services and collective worship in school. 

 Follow the cues from the children and other adults 
in the room and sit quietly when coming into 
worship. Listen to the music and enjoy a moment of 
stillness and peace. 

 Try to avoid laughing at mistakes or unavoidable 
‘moments’ when things don’t go to plan – it makes 
it hard for us to maintain the right atmosphere and 
tone. 

 Please take small children out of the room if they 
are very noisy or at all upset. We fully recognise 
that siblings are a vital part of our community, not 
least because they are the future of our school. 
However, lots of noise from little children can often 
overwhelm the children who are presenting or stop 
us hearing what is being said. Please consider not 
bringing siblings if you really want to be present and 
know that your young child will find it hard to 
manage. 

 Remain quiet until the children have left the hall. 
Our expectation is that children leave silently to the 
music that is being played. 

 
Please take the above in the spirit that it is intended. We 
have extremely high expectations of your children for 
their behaviour and their attitudes to their learning, in 
all aspects of school life. We need your support to 
ensure that our Friday celebrations particularly are an 
uplifting, positive and joy filled end to our week. 

Thank You  
 

Remembrance Collective Worship 
We are holding a short act of remembrance collective 

worship at St Katharine’s Church on Monday 11th 

November.  This is instead of our usual Monday morning 

collective worship and is being held in the Church and 

not at school.  This will be led by Sycamore Class and be 

attended by Sycamore and Chestnut Classes only. 
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All parents are invited to join us if they would like to. We 
will begin at 9:30am and will be finished by 
approximately 10:00am. 
 
Poppy Appeal 
We have poppies for sale for which we are suggesting a 
minimum donation of £1.  They will be on sale at play 
times next week. 
 
Children in Need – The Heaviest Backpack – Friday 15th 
November 
This year, Children in Need Day is about exploring the 
idea that some children live with worries and in 
situations that can feel like a backpack with heavy 
weights in it. The idea is to get everyone thinking about 
how this weight can be alleviated and that ultimately it is 
not the responsibility of children to be carrying such a 
load in the first place. We will explore this with the  
children in assemblies and class discussion times on the 
day and in the lead up. To mark this, children can 
decorate their backpacks with anything that brings light 
and joy or would make another person simply smile 
when they saw it. This is not compulsory. We will be 
collecting donations on the gate in the morning by way 
of our school contribution to this charity. We would 
suggest a minimum donation of £1. 

 
St Katharine’s Day – Bun Making 
St Katharine’s Day is being celebrated on Monday 25th 
November with a short service in church at 9:30am.  
Thank you to those parents who have already 
volunteered to make cakes for the day.  We need about 
100 small cakes and therefore if there are a couple more 
parents willing to volunteer you would be most 
welcome.  Please let us know by emailing or calling 
Hayley in the school office.  Many thanks. 

 
Attendance Update 
Current whole school attendance data: 96.7% 
Our end of year attendance target is: 97% 
We are increasing the number of attendance audits that 
we complete from three to six this year. This enables us 
to track attendance more closely, spot any trends where 
they exist and act early to support parents if attendance 
is becoming a concern. The advantage of being part of 
an academy trust is that there are people in key roles 
such as a newly appointed attendance lead, who can 
support the work of principals, giving advice and 
guidance where it might be required. Where attendance 
falls below 90% we will write to you, primarily to flag this 
to you. Please know that this is done to support parents, 
keep them informed and to share data transparently 
with them. We know that children get ill and it is 
certainly not our intention for parents to feel a pressure 
to return unwell children to school, too early. That said, 
knowing that your child’s attendance has fallen below 

90% (equivalent to 0.5 days a week by the end of the 
school year) can help you when making decisions about 
time away from school. Please note that 90% represents 
different things proportionally at different times of the 
school year. A few days off early in Term 1 can affect 
attendance data quite drastically. Please know that we 
take all of this into account when analysing the data in 
front of us. 
Always talk to us if you are at all concerned about 
attendance or would like some clarity or more 
information about the changes to attendance policy. 
Great school attendance is always the result of a 
partnership. 
 
Barry the Bat! 
Meet Barry the Bat, as he was affectionately named by 
one of the children.  Barry visited us for the whole day 
on Tuesday, much to everyone’s delight (including the 
staff)!  Barry took up shelter underneath the playtime 
equipment box and didn’t seem at all phased by 100 
small faces peering at him (from a safe distance) and 
much curious chatter.  We are pleased to report that 
thankfully Barry moved on overnight and we regained 
access to the equipment! It was however a pleasure 
while it lasted.   
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Parents’ Evenings 
Parents will receive an email next week giving details 
about the upcoming Parents’ Evenings happening on 
26th and 28th November.  The sessions are being held via 
video call.  The booking window for making 
appointments is 18th to 22nd November.  
 
Sharing Our Learning Afternoon 
Prior to parents’ evenings (on 26th and 28th November) 
there is an opportunity for you to come into school from 
2:30pm on Thursday 21st November to share books with 
your child/ren. We hope this will give you a bit of 
context before meeting with your child’s teacher and 
enable you to share the progress that your child is 
making and the things that they are proud of. Once you 
have finished, we are happy for children to go home a 
little early providing you let the class teacher know. 
Please use the classroom entrances or come through 
reception. 
 
Free School Meals  
If you are in receipt of benefits (e.g. Income Support, Job 
Seekers Allowance, Employment and Support Allowance, 
Universal Credit, Child Tax Credit) you are eligible for 
Free School Meals for your child or children.  You would 
also be eligible for the Holiday Activity and Food 
Programme run by the Council and the Household 
Support Grant school holiday food payments.  These 
entitlements are benefits-related and irrespective of the 
year group your child is in.  The Government also gives 
money (£1,480 per primary school child) to the school to 
help support children from lower income families – this 
funding is used in many different ways from additional 
reading support, additional hours for support assistants 
as well as supporting extra-curricular opportunities.  This 
funding is called Pupil Premium.  However, you must 
qualify and register for free school meals to receive 
extra funds and for the school to see these in their 
budgets.  If you don’t want your child to have the free 
school meals they can continue as normal, you are not 
obliged to take the meal.  As long as you qualify and 
are registered the school still receives the extra funding 
this brings.  You can apply online or alternatively 
download the form and either send it directly to the 
Council or we can send it on your behalf. 
There is also access to a small pot of funds (by 
conversation with the school) in order to ensure children 
have equal access to extra-curricular activities including 
trips and clubs.  Please get in touch with us if you would 
like to find out more.    
The benefits related funds detailed above is quite apart 
from Infant Free School Meals.  All children in Reception, 
years 1 and 2 are eligible to this.  It is important 
however that you still apply for any benefits related 
funding even if your child is in Reception or Years 1 and 

2 so that the school still receives the Pupil Premium 
funding.  
 
Lost Property 
The basket of lost property is currently overflowing!  At 
last count, there were 15 plastic food containers of 
varying sizes, a pair of school shoes and 12 school 
jumpers/cardigans, plus other random items.  We ask 
that you please remember to name your items and 
uniform to enable us to reunite them with their owner 
and avoid items ending up in lost property.   
We encourage you to call in to have a look through the 
lost property basket to see if anything belongs to you.   
Towards the end of term, all lost property will be put on 
a table near the school gate at the end of each day for 
parents to look through.   All remaining lost property at 
the end of term will be put into the donation station or 
given to local charity shops. 
 
Harvest Festival Donations 
We received another fantastic amount of donations 
from you all for the Devizes Foodbank again this year.  
Please see the photograph below.  We provided 90.3kgs 
to the charity.  The Foodbank Team are grateful for our 
generosity. 

 
 
Nativity and Nativity Dress Rehearsal 
We have our Reception and KS1 Nativity performance in 
church on 18th December.  It is a lovely event to which 
everyone is invited, parents and grandparents alike.  We 
also have a dress rehearsal the day before, on 17th 
December.  Parents and grandparents are welcome to 
attend the dress rehearsal if this is more convenient. 
 
Christmas Lunch  
This year our school Christmas lunch will be on 
Wednesday 11th December.  SBC will only be providing a 
hot Christmas lunch on that day.  There will be no 
sandwich/cold options available.  Please order option 1 
for that date.  Any meals ordered for Wednesday 11th 
December will automatically receive a Christmas lunch.   

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/schools-learning-free-school-meals
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/04/06/what-you-need-to-know-about-the-holiday-activities-and-food-haf-programme-2/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/04/06/what-you-need-to-know-about-the-holiday-activities-and-food-haf-programme-2/
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/4792/Household-Support-Grant
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/4792/Household-Support-Grant
https://parentportal.wiltshire.gov.uk/web/portal/pages/home


4 
 

The cut off to order is Friday 15th November.  Sue Brady 
are unable to accept any orders after this date. 

 
Message on behalf of the PTA 
Bonfire Night Information - Friday 8th November 
Thank you to all of you who have purchased tickets for 
our Bonfire Night event - this event has now sold out!!!   
 
The gates will open from 6pm.  Primary parking will be 
at the church and school.  The Avenue and milk yard car 
parks will be used as an overflow.  Please note that 
families who are parked at the Avenue or milk yard will 
need to walk up the lane to the school field.  
 
The lane up to the school and beyond to the church 
must be kept clear from all vehicles to allow for 
emergency access, not just for us but for the residents 
of St Katharine’s. 
Parking Marshalls will be on hand to park everyone 
efficiently.  (Please could Marshalls meet Tamsyn at 
school for 5.15pm for a briefing.) 
We shall have a list of booking names on the gate for 
entrance so please do not worry if you forget to bring 
your tickets! 
There will be card machines and cash can be accepted 
on the night. 
Remember to wrap up warm, bring a torch and please 
no sparklers or dogs! 
A big big ‘Thank you’ goes to all of you who have 
volunteered to help us run this event - please remember 
to get your free drink from the bar as a token of our 
appreciation.   
Please can all volunteers (other than parking marshalls) 
arrive by 5.45pm at the latest for a briefing and to be set 
up on a stall.   
We really hope you enjoy this wonderful event! 
If you have any queries please get in touch. 
Thank you again for your support. 
PTA Team 

 

Message from Sue Brady Catering 
Our apprentice cook Rhea, who is turning 21 on March 
15th is taking part in a charity Skydive next year (2025) 
for Mental Health UK, which is a charity that is very 
close to her heart. Here at SBC, we like supporting our 
team on worthy causes like these. Rhea and all of us 
here at SBC would be very grateful if you could share the 
below details with your staff and parents to get support 
and donations for this charity which effects so many of 
us directly or indirectly and we want to support Rhea’s 
efforts for this increasingly important charity. 
  

<https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-
mental-health-uk> 
                
Donate to Skydiving for mental health UK, organised by 
Rhea Timberlake <https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-
skydiving-for-mental-health-uk> 
gofundme.com <https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-
skydiving-for-mental-health-uk> 
  
We thank you for your understand and your support in 
advance. 
Sue Brady Catering 
 
 
 
 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

November  
Sunday 10th  Remembrance Service at St. 

Katharine’s Church 

Monday 11th  Remembrance Collective Worship 
in CHURCH school – 9.30am – 

parents welcome  
Note change of venue and time 

Tuesday 12th  Odd Socks Day (part of Anti-
Bullying Week) 

Year 3/4 Handball Festival at 
Burbage School  

(small group) 

Friday 15th Children in Need – The Heaviest 
Backpack – children decorate their 

backpacks. 

Thursday 21st  Sharing our Learning afternoon – 
parents invited from 2.30pm until 

3.15pm  
(NOTE CHANGE OF DATE) 

Friday 22nd  Chestnut Class visit to Winchester 
Science Museum  

Monday 25th  St. Katharine’s Day Service in 
Church 9.30am 

BBC Symphony Orchestra 
musicians, workshop (Sycamore) 

and concert (whole school)  

Tuesday 26th  KS 2 Reading Meeting  
2.30pm – 3.15pm 

Parents Evening 1 – All Classes 
(3.30pm-7.00pm) 

Thursday 28th  Parents Evening 1 – Oak, Chestnut 
and Sycamore Classes 

(3.30pm – 5.30pm) 

Friday 29th  Mobile library visiting 

https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
https://www.gofundme.com/ctpj48-skydiving-for-mental-health-uk
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December  
Thursday 5th  Flu Nasal Spray Vaccinations R-

Year 6 

Wednesday 11th  Christmas Lunch 

Sunday 15th  Nine Lesson Service in Church 
6.00pm – still TBC  

Monday 16th  Tall Tales performance of The 
Snow Queen 

Tuesday 17th  Reception and KS1 Nativity dress 
rehearsal 2pm – parents and 

grandparents welcome 

Wednesday 18th  Reception and KS1 Nativity in 
Church (4.45pm drop) 5.00pm-

6.30pm 

Thursday 19th  Christmas Party afternoon and 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Children will be in Christmas 
jumpers, no party clothes or food 

needed  

Friday 20th  KS2 Carol Service in Church 
9.30am 

Last day of Term 2 

 
Please also refer to the Key Dates Planner V1, that 
includes all the dates that we know of for the 
academic year 2024/25 (at this point). 
Our aim is that we give you advance warning and 
enable you to plan well ahead for some of the main 
events in the year. As events come into the school 
diary they will be added to the dates sections of the 
Newsletter and to Key Dates Planners V2 and V3 
which are resent at the beginning of Terms 3 and 5. 
 
 
 
 
Remaining TD Days 2024/25 
21st, 22nd, 23rd October 2024 
 
Please Note  
We will close at 1:15pm on Thursday 24th July 2025. 
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 Other things you might want to 

know… 
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